Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 15th May 2017 at Nairn CCC
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox, K Neill, G Chappell, A Duncan, C Blake, N Cameron, K Fraser, L Macabhuinn, T Macabhuinn, A Ballantyne.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, C Lavin, J Lean, M Ross,
 Highland CC, Huntly CC.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	C Blake proposed the previous minutes as accurate and 
A Duncan seconded this.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) Further supplies of handbooks are available if clubs require more.  Contact J Bishop.
b) The Press & Journal are now carrying a weekly update of senior league games based on the information supplied by clubs.  K Neill said the Inverness Courier are too.  J Bishop was pleased with the extra coverage.

c) The All Stars programme is underway.  Clubs had been surprised to learn that there was a bottom line of 10 children signing up.  Highland had advised J Bishop that they were re-considering their relationship with Cricket Scotland after receiving an email stating that they would not be able to run the programme as they had not reached the requirement.  J Bishop acknowledged that it had been poorly handled.  N Cameron said that many of the requirements had been set by the ECB.

	

	
	
	

	4.
	NoSCA Junior Cricket Update
	

	
	a) Local junior programmes are well underway.  The MCA Eadie Walls league is now in its second round.  The HCDG have funds available for junior development.
b) N Cameron advised that the NRDC is changing its structure and he will be attending a meeting shortly to discuss its new shape.  He stated that there would still be a pathway for talented local youngsters.  J Bishop expressed concern that Cricket Scotland had not notified Associations before this point.

c) Fixtures will be arranged for inter-area competition.

d) A Duncan advised that there is a girls’ league running in Moray and whilst the Gordon Baxter League has fewer teams it is still running for 2017.
e) K Neill said she was looking for fixtures for a P7 girls team.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	NoSCA ACO Update
	

	
	a) M Ross had reported that he was struggling to get enough umpires to stand at all fixtures.
b) One mileage claim has been received.

c) J Bishop told the meeting that the umpire feedback system is now in operation.  There are variations in marking.  C Blake asked how it is going to be used?  
G Chappell advised that it would be used to look for trends and to provide assistance and support for umpires throughout the season.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	NoSCA Fixtures
	

	
	a) J Bishop reported back that the game v MCC had provided an excellent days’ cricket.  The whole team had performed well, in particular Alex Green of Nairn.
b) Dates have been set for inter area fixtures with 18th June arranged for the game against the Strathmore Union.  D Wolton has been asked to arrange the team.  13th August sees a ‘home’ fixture for NoSCA v Aberdeenshire Grades.  Several venues were considered with Buckie being decided upon.  G Chappell will liaise with other Buckie members.

c) Fochabers have decided to withdraw from the senior league with immediate effect.  This decision was met with regret from all present.  As a result, it was agreed that all results, statistics and points gained so far will be null and void.  There will be no participation in the knock out cup or T20.  As a result, Northern Counties will receive a bye in the cup.  
Additionally, all Fochabers registered players will be allowed to transfer, should they wish, to other clubs for the remainder of the season but they will not be able to play for Fochabers Reserves and another Senior club.  Any registrations of players should be forwarded to the League Secretary.

L Macabhuinn asked what the Association can do to help Fochabers.  N Cameron has already offered to work with the club to build them up for the future.  M Fox said the club was relieved to have made the decision and would now look to the future.

d) C Blake has received a request from Nairn CCC to play their 2 T20 fixtures as games 1 and 2.  This would be to allow them more time to prepare for their club trip to Devon.  The request was accepted.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) It had been hoped that Paul Macari would attend the meeting but as this was not possible he hopes to come in the near future.
b) J Bishop pointed out that CS have a new mobile friendly website and new logo.  Ben Fox had been heavily involved with this.

c) The death of Sandy Strang was announced.  Mr Strang had been a stalwart of Scottish cricket.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Annual Dinner 2017
	

	
	a) J Bishop is still working on a guest speaker and hopes to have more concrete news for the next meeting.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	History Project Update
	

	
	a) J Macpherson has unearthed a lot more information for his project.  K Fraser suggested him as the speaker for 2017.  M Fox asked for his contact details.

	

	
	
	

	10.
	History Project Update
	

	
	a) This will continue to be live but it was agreed that 2018 should be the target date for completion.  Once again, clubs are reminded to send nominations to A Ballantyne.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	NoSCA 125th Anniversary Celebrations
	

	
	a) J Bishop asked for suggestions on how to celebrate the 125th Anniversary.  Those who were involved in the Centenary may have ideas on what worked then.  
b) At the recent MCC match one of the senior MCC players approached J Bishop to offer the help of the MCC, arranging a game or transferring the usual May fixture to a NoSCA ground.

c) It was also suggested that the league format could be changed to allow for additional ‘friendly’ fixtures or different competition structure.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) K Neill said that Nairn had carried out more table cricket sessions for people with disabilities.
b) Nairn now have a ladies team.

c) 31st May is the date of the Moray Festival of Cricket, at Buckie.

d) C Farr said that allowing LPL bowlers to bowl and take a maximum of 2 wickets would even up the disparity with LPL batsmen who can make 20 runs before retiring.  No one agreed with this suggestion.  K Fraser felt that NoSCA should aim to be without the LPL in the next 6 years.
	

	
	
	

	14.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting has been provisionally set for Monday 19th June 2017, 7pm in Nairn.

	


